

Athletic Boosters

Coal City Athletic Boosters General Membership Meeting May 22, 2017 @ 7pm

<u>Attendance:</u> Melissa Caruso, Jori Christensen, Beth Garcia, Dede Grabowski, Amy and Dennis Murphy, and Carrie Skubic

Meeting was called to order at 7:03pm.

Secretary's Report: Minutes were approved. *Motion made by Carrie Skubic and seconded by Dede Grabowski. Motion carried unanimously.*

Treasurer's Report: The treasurer's report was shared with membership, and Carrie indicated that the Girls Soccer shares request exceeded the amount they were allotted for Calendar Year 2016-17. Their shares amount will be reduced \$121 next Calendar Year 2017-18. The only team that didn't earn their share money was Girls Tennis. They will not be eligible for any share money during school year 2017-18. Some teams did not request any of the dollars their team earned. Those teams were Freshman Football and the Middle School.

President's Report: Beth presented the slate of officers for the 2017-18 school year. The following names were presented to membership to vote on:

President – Jori Christenson
Vice President – Beth Garcia
Treasurer – Carrie Skubic
Secretary – Melissa Caruso
Member at large – Dennis Murphy, Nicki McKinney, and Lori Johnson

A motion was made to approved the slate of officers by Melissa Caruso, Dede Grabowski seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Athletic Director:

Dan indicated he will be ordering the chairs for the inside gym over the summer with a September delivery. He will provide the Boosters the invoice to pay upon receipt.

Dan indicated the Pop Scrimmage game is scheduled for Friday, August 18th. Dan suggested the Boosters try out the new concession stand that night.

There is a garage sale scheduled for Friday, August 18th. The garage sale will consist of used sports equipment, and all of the money earned will be donated to a charity.

Dan also mentioned that the Monday of Columbus Day weekend, the football team will be raking leaves as a service project.

Old Business: At our April meeting, a pretzel machine and cotton candy machine was discussed for purchase. A vote was taken on the two items, and the pretzel machine was approved to purchase. The cotton candy machine was not approved for purchase. Dennis mentioned he will be purchasing the pretzel machine over the summer due to the construction of the new concession stand.

New Business: An item was brought up for future discussion which was a score table for the middle school. Dan will present more information at future meetings.

Motion to adjourn at 7:27pm was made by Melissa Caruso, seconded by Jori Christensen. Motion passed unanimously.

Next Meeting – To be determined. The newly elected board will determine the next meeting date over the summer and send the date out to membership.